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Freedom Principle MO Calls On Governor Parson To Halt All COVID Jabs  
 

For Immediate Release 

 

St. Louis, MO - February 22, 2023 

 

The Freedom Principle MO has sent a letter to Governor Parson and Paula Nickelson, Acting Director of 

the Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services, to the Missouri Attorney General and members 

of the Missouri legislature calling for an immediate halt to all COVID-19 shots due to misinformation 

about the efficacy and severe health concerns with the untested “vaccine.” “The continued release of 

data by independent studies has shown that Big Pharma, the government, and the media have lied to or 

misled Missourians about the safety of the COVID-19 shot,” said Byron Keelin, President of the Freedom 

Principle MO.  

 

The letter to Governor Parson and Acting Director Nickelson points out that during a COVID-19 EU 

hearing held on October 10, 2022, Janine Small, Pfizer’s president of International Development Markets, 

testified that the Pfizer vaccine had never been tested on its ability to prevent virus transmissions. 

Additionally, the Freedom Principle MO cites a January 19, 2023, Epoch Times article claiming the CDC 

omitted serious adverse effects like heart inflammation on post-vaccination surveys even though they 

knew the issues could be linked to the COVID-19 vaccination.  

 

“With these stunning admissions, the Governor and Acting Director must take immediate action to help 

protect Missourians,” said Keelin. “The Governor had an opportunity to put a stop to this earlier when 

legislators called for a special session in 2021 to address this public health emergency, but he chose not 

to act. We are hoping the legislature will do something this year and not cave to special interest like the 

senate leadership did in 2022.”  

 

 



The letter to Governor Parson also included a request to the Attorney General to join Florida in calling for 

an investigation into Big Pharma for consumer fraud and price gouging, “This emergence of actual 

scientific data disproves the narrative of “safe and effective” and has uncovered one of the most 

appalling crimes against humanity,” said Keelin. “The CDC, Big Pharma, Dr. Fauci, and the Biden 

Administration have lied to Missourians and Americans. Missouri should take bold action to halt the 

distribution and promotion of COVID-19 shots.” 

 

The Freedom Principle MO is a pro-citizen, pro-Missouri First organization. We are a membership-based 

501(c)4 organization, acting locally and state-wide, to protect our families and our constitutionally 

protected liberties. We are fighting for America. We are fighting for Missouri. We are fighting for you. For 

more information about the Freedom Principle MO visit our website at www.freedomprinciplemo.org.  
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